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Summary: 

A workshop was held for Health & Wellbeing Board members on 5 September 2018 to 
discuss the health and wellbeing outcomes sought for the Barking Riverside 
development.  This was the beginning of a five-workshop series looking at elements of 
health and care delivery and the specification for a Health & Wellbeing Hub in the new 
district centre. 

The single client brief for the Hub has been developed based on the discussions at the 
workshops and has been shared with the developers for their initial consideration.  It is 
grounded in an emerging health and care model for the locality.  There is a strong field of 
community engagement activity underway in this part of the borough, and the initial 
design brief has been shaped by involving those leading that activity, as well as a small 
number of further specific conversations with community members.  For the next phase, 
a stronger and deeper emphasis on co-production will be employed, and the initial 
approach to this work is currently being designed.  A proposed longer-term governance 
model has also been drawn up, based around the formation of the ‘Locality 4 Board’, 
which will report to the Health & Wellbeing Board, as well as groups looking at the more 
technical aspects of the development of the Healthy New Town infrastructure. 

These three elements – the design of the Health & Wellbeing Hub and the health/care 
model; the community engagement approach to be taken; and the proposals for the 
Locality 4 Board – will be the subject of a presentation by officers involved in the Barking 
Riverside development. 

Recommendation(s)

The Health & Wellbeing Board is recommended to:

(i) Note the presentation to be delivered;

(ii) Raise questions and give direction on the future development of the Barking 
Riverside Hub and the associated health and care model; 
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(iii) Give input to the future direction of the community engagement approach that will 
underpin future work; and

(iv) Give comment and direction on the formation of the Locality 4 Board and its 
relationship with the Health & Wellbeing Board.

Reason(s)

The Barking Riverside development is a unique opportunity to build health and wellbeing 
into a major new town in this part of London, building on its formal designation by NHS 
England as London’s only Healthy New Town.  The first stage has been to develop a 
specification for the Hub so that developers can consider the physical building 
requirements, but this is very much an initial stage, and the presentation will describe the 
important elements of a programme to ensure that the community, both existing and new, 
can shape the delivery of innovative and responsive health and care in the communities 
of Barking Riverside and Thames View. 


